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Council to Hold Public Hearing on Transfer of 

Properties and Facilities in BENSON HILLS COMMUNITIES to RENTON SCHOOL DISTRICT
The Metropolitan King County Council will hold a public hearing on <DATE> to take testimony on a proposed ordinance authorizing transfer of  the following county properties, property interests and facilities in the Benson Hill Communities Potential Annexation Area from King County to the Renton School District, should the community be annexed to the city.  
Parks
Renton Pool, 16740 128th Ave SE, Renton, WA 98058
The proposed transfer is part of the county’s Annexation Initiative. The transfer agreement authorized by the proposed ordinance provides that King County will transfer responsibility  for  the facilities upon annexation of the Benson Hill Communities Potential Annexation Area to the Renton School District, assuming annexation to the City of Renton occurs on or before March 1, 2008. 
Under the agreement, the pool will continue to be used as  a public pool under school district authority.  The school district agrees to assume full and complete responsibility for the operation, maintenance, repairs, and any subsequent improvements to the properties and facilities. Transfer of ownership of the identified properties and interests will be conveyed by quit claim deed on or before June 1, 2008.
Copies of the proposed ordinance are available upon request from the Clerk of the King County Council, Room W-1039, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104, telephone 206-296-1020.  The ordinance is also available on the Internet at http://www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk/ordinances_advertised.htm.

The public hearing on the proposal to transfer will be held before the full council at the King County Courthouse, Room 1001 on DATE at __________ pm  
